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After a few months of getting their 
bearings as RP´s new director and RP’s 
new administrator, Marshall Brown 
and Carl organized a gathering for all the 
Romans Project Country Facilitators to 
help clarify and simplify the expression of 
the RP vision and mission of RP, and 
together with the facilitators, 
help determine their roles in achieving 
those 

IN THEIR OWN WORDS 
 

goals.  All gathered—country facilitators 
(formerly known as directors), Carl and 
Marshall—found their time together to be 
very fruitful and encouraging.  

We thank the Board, Dr. Marshall, Pastor Carl, 
Brother Eremias and Abuna Ken for  handling the 
"gathering" so well.  We are now clear on our 
Mission and Vision! 

—Cesar Tallada, Philippines Facilitator

It was so great to have fellowship with you all 
beloved laborers in the Lord in Addis through RP, 
may the Lord God Almighty help us accomplish his 
intention. I arrived safely! God bless you all for your 
prayers.       — Lukas Inyasio, South Sudan Facilitator 

Country Facilitators´ Gathering 
August 19-25, 2018 in Addis Ababa, Ethiopia 


